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; BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
- . OF THE ETATE OF MEW MEXICO

: ~ CASE No. 3598
g , Ozder No, R-3274
NOMENCLATURE

APPLICATION OF DUGAR PRODUCTION CORPORATION
FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW GAS POOL, SPECIAL
POOL RULSS AMD THRER UNORTHODOX GAS WELL
LOCATIONS, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXXCO.

Pf‘ o , This cause came on fér hearing at 9 a.m, on June 28, 1967,
:  at Santa Fe, Mew Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Uts.

WOW, on this_ 18th day of July, 1967, the Cosmission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recotd,,
and the recosmendutions of the xxnnincr. and being fully advised
in the premises,

TINDE:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by |
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject.
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Dugan Production Corporation, is §
the owner and operator of the Thomas A, Dugan Shiprock lease
;coupriaing all of Section 14, Township 30 North, Range 18 West,
; MMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.
3

g (3) That the applicant seeks the cxent on of a new gas pool
{ ! for Gallup production and the promulgation o' special rules and

| requlations governing said poel, including a provision to authorizg
iexecption to the pump-plug method of cementing required by Rule

I 107 {(a) of the Cosmission Rules and Rugulztions. ;

” {4) That the Thomas A, Dugan Shiprock Well Mo. 3, located in;

. Unit B of Bection 14, Township 30 North, Range 18 West, NMPH, San |
i { Juan County, New Mexico, has discovered a separate common source
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‘ Pool; that the vertical limits of said pool should be the G\llup

;‘toruntlon: and that the horiszontal limits of said pool shou

./ the /2 and BE/4 of Section 14, Township 30 Morth, !ango 18 West,
| KMPM, San Juan County, Mew Mexico. ‘
i (5) That the applicant has net established the necessity
ifor special rules and regulations govcruing the pzopo-od poo .
and therefore the proposed pool should be governed by the state-
' wide rules relative to the drilling, spacing, and production| of

gas wells,

‘annuluc brhind the 2 7/8-inch production casingt

TOWNEHIP 30 NORTH, ZANGE 15 WEST, MMPH
LEASE WELL NO, LOCATION 1

Thomas A. Dugan Shiprock 5 1650 !8L and 1870 FEL of 8¢ctien 14
Thomas A. Dugan Shiprock 7 990 FNL and 2310 FWL of Beetiou 14

(7) That the method of cemsnting onploytd Ly the tpplié.nt
will adeguately protect all oil- and/or qas~bearing strata
encountered in the aforesaid wells provided the applicant performs
additional cementing of the aforesaid casing in said Wells 5 lane 7
sufficient to bring the cement to the surface.

, (8) That the applicant also seeks approval of unorthodox gas
i waell locations for the above-dcscrihod three wells,

; (9) That the subject wells were originally projected as| oil
vclls for the production of oi{l from the Gallup formation and; were

- of suprly which should be designated the Xorth Shipﬁock~cnllup Gas

i
‘

{(6) That the applicant centntad the ptoduction casing in the!
' following three wells by pouring a cement and sand slurry @ the

Thowas A. Ducan Shiprock 8 2310 PBL and 660 rBL of SOetﬁon 14

' drilled at standard oil well locations but werz completad as gan
wolls for the production of ¢gas from the Gallup formation,

§5

ﬁ

tiana will prevent waste and will not violnte correlative rights. |

i
H

35 (11) That the applicant furthsr seeks authority, as an excep~:
" tion to Rule 403 of the Commimsion Rules and Regyulations, to meter
i production frum all wells on the aforementioned leass in the

{(10) That approval of the requested unorthodox gas well loca-|
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- and common ownership of the royalty interest.

' 403 will allow the applicant to operate its Thomss A. Dugan
| Shiprock Lease in the most economic manner and will be in the

; pump and plug wmethod of cementing required by Rule 107 (a) of the

| production casing in the following three wells by pouring a cc-nntﬁ

" propoged Gallup gas pool through one meter and to allocate produc—%

tion to the individual wells on the basis of well tests.

{12) That there is common ownership of the working interest
(13) That approval of the requested exception to said Rule

interest of conservation, the prevention of waste and the protec-
tion Of correlative rights provided the producing capability of
each well is tested prior to commingling of production and yearly
thereafter,

AT _IE THEAEFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new pool in San Juan County, New Mexico, classi-~
fied as a gas pool for Gallup production, is hereby created and
designated the North Shiprock-Gallup Gas Pool, with vertical
linits comprising the Gallup formation, and horizontal limits
comprising the X/2 ané& 8R/4 of S=ction 14, Township 30 North,
Range 18 West, NMPX, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(2) That the applicant's request for the promulgation of
special rules and regqulations governing the afoxc-aid pool is ;

hereby denied.
(3) That the applic:nt is hereby granted an exception to the

Commission Rules and Regulations to permit the cementing of the

and sand slurry down the annulus behind the 2 7/8-inch casing:

TOWNSHIFP 30 NORTH, RANGE 18 WEST, NMPM

SAN JUAR COURTY, EEW MRXICO !

LRASE WELL NO, LOCATION ‘
Thowas A. Dugan Bhiprock 5 1650 FNL and 1870 PEL of Bection 14
Thowas A. Dugan Shiprock 7 990 PNL and 2310 FWL of Section 14
Thomas A, Dugan Shiprock 8 2310 FS8L and 560 PBL of Section 14.

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the applicant shall perform additional

i cementing of the aforesaid casing in said Wells 5 and 7 sufficient
 to bring the cemant to the surface;
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PROVIDED FURTHER, that the aforesaid additional cementing
shall be completed on or before August 10, 1967, and the appli~

. cant, Dugan Production Corporation, shall notify the Aztec

Distirict Office of the Commission of the date and hour said re-
cementing is to be commenced.

- (4) That the applicant is hereby authorized unorthodox gas
well locations in the North Shiprock-Gallup Gas Pool for the
above-described three wella.

(5) That the applicant is hereby granted an exception to
Rule 403 of the Commission Rules arnd Regulations to permit the
ntorinq of production from all gas wells on the aforementioned
Thomas A. Dugan Shiprock I.cuc. North Shiprock-Gallup Gas Pool,
through one meter and to allocate prodnction to the individual
walls on the basis of well tests)

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the operator shall conduct a 24-hour
test of sach well prior to commingling of production, by flowing
the well through the common meter, and yearly thereafter. Tests
shall be reported to the Astec District Office of the Commission
within 30 days following completion of said tests;

PROVIDED FURTHER, that the aforementioned authority to mater
gas production through one meter shall remain in effect only sco
long as the North Shiprock-Gallup Gas Pool remaina an unprorated

gas pool.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary. |

DOSIE at Santa Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated. |
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"%"u?«?gﬁ"é.sﬂﬂ:? : E e A. L. PORTER, JR.
MEMBER ' SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
P. 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE
July 18, 1967
{

Mr. Thomas A. Dugan Re: Case No. 3598

Dugan Production Corporation Order No. R-3274

Post Office Box 234 ‘ : ‘Applicant:

Farmington, New Mexlico 87401
DUGAN PRODUCTION CORP.

LAV N o S '

~ Dear Sir:.

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

R WG S B

Very truly yours,

MY g

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
. Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec QCC X
Other
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" ote Bt DUGAN PRODUCTION (CGORP.\< P

, Area Code 505
THOMAS A. DUGAN, President
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i
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FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO :
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Mr. A, L. Porter O 7 Tt

0il Conservation Commission e { R = T
Box 2088 N, EE

Santa Fe, New Mexico

s

Dear Mr, Porter:

P A g

Ye would like to request an examiner hearing to establish gpec:.al pool
B rules for a proposed pool, the North Shiprock-Gallup Gas Pool, and to
obtain the Commissions approval for unorthodox gas well 1ocat10ns and
the Commissions approval for dev1at1ngr from Rule 107, Paragraph A,

' cementing by the pump—plua methiod. W6 are also requesting approval
from the Comrrnssmn to6 meter all production from the wells on the
Shiprock Lease through one meter and allocate individual well pro-
duction by special well Tests.

The unorthodox gas well locations are:
¥ell Iocation Section -Township-Range

T : \/
Shiprock #5 1650t FNL & 1870' FEL 1 30H 180 G URua,

; Shiprock #7 990! FNL & 2310' FYL 12 30N 221 B

Shipreck #8 2510' FSL & 660" FEL 7 30N 184 0//7

: ;..
! Sincerely, J & ALLT -
-

Fj’ o w]l/%y'ff,w / ' Zﬁ“‘“ e

; Thomas A. Dugan
: ;1

cc:  ZEZmery Arnold

MC,KF! A bl
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NEW MEXICO OJL. CONSERVATION C:om’mgﬁou RamC-lo2
p iy rsedes Ce12
: WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATIQN PLAT - Effective 14-65
‘;’ All distances must be {rom the outer bomdor;g: of the Sgion.
HE Operator . . Lease - = well No.
Thoras A. Dugan Shiprock °
- - e
Unit Letter Section Township . - Range T Oo‘l;;"l'y !
14 30°N ER San Juan
Actual Footage Location of Well: )
feet from the __Hneand feet from the line
Ground Level Elev: Producing Fermation Pool Dedicated Acreager
A Gallup s Ackes
1. Qutline the acreage dedicated to the subject well by colored pencil or hachure marks on'the plat below.

2. If more than one lease is dedicated to the well, outline each and identify the ownerslnp thereof (both as to working
interest‘and royalty).

3. If more than one lease of different ownership is dedicated to the well, have the interests of all owners been consoli-
dated by communitization, unitization, force-pooling. etc?

{3 Yes [] No If-answer is *‘yes’ type of consolidation

If answér is “‘no;’ list the owners and tract descriptions which have actually been consolidated. (Use reverse side of
this form if necessary.)
No allowable will be assigned to the we!l until all interests have been consolidated (by communitization, unitization,
forceé~poohng, or otherwise) or until a non-standard unit, elinminating such interests, has been approved by the Commis-

\A’e/\‘/él,' {‘)C?RTIFI@TIONP/VM/L/ /(Vi

} : ] + !
‘ i ’ { \3
! s i -
p v

! N ; i L (\jl’ 1 hereby cemfy that the information ¢én ?}
} l & : 3 : _tained herein is true and complete to the .
/ I ) / 2 Q( . bast of my knowledge ond belief.

e L2300 L N2 N :
I N i
N
; L- — -~ — +_ — — — I ane
‘ ] Position
} Compm;y
! i
" ] Date
Ny Sec

! hereby cerstify thot she well locotion
shown on this plat wos plotted from field
notes of actual surveys made by me or
under my supervision, and thot the some
is five ond correct to the best of my
knowledge aond belief.

Date Surveyed

Reglistered Professlonal Engineer
and/or L.and Surveyor

Certlffcate No.

<] 330 680 90 1320 ¥650 1980. 231C 2640 2000 1500 1000 $00 . o




C/‘.ﬂz“ Tser
LLQ,MJ (p-'»%/G]
& ‘L747

- (q) ‘6«&» {16 (ow/,/ m

‘,_/.2/<,.(<.4_[._ - 2o U

L Pkt et td

S .=~ /t//7, - sr/y e

‘ s
VL\‘LO' _.é..,_!; f// S G Q[‘ﬂ(‘__o_.( lL"OL/ [T

i A
e Z Q/Q MJL/\‘(,C wo Tl [ n,(L c,CL. Ly 9’(5: ;(r

T . - . .
- SRS IP S S S SN Pl \ S
; 5 : ) P D c ot
“f . <. \ TSR k/(‘.,,e" ('l p k‘ {/ v, T e *’-/ .

~ .




<>
==
Cl::
| el }
e
| —
Ao
[ 3
[ Ve
=

v —
| S
Lmeen J
| oo 2
Ao
| .
T
QD
a
=

1

o
[ )
—
S
[~
o

h—}

DEPOSIN(‘ONS. HEARINGS, STAYE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG, © P. O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6491 ¢ A\.IUQUEIOUE. NEW MEXICO

BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
EXAMINER HEARING

June 28, 1967

IN THE MATTER OF:
Application of Dugan Production
Corporation for the creation of
a new gas pool, special pool rules
and three unorthodox gas well

locations, San Juan County,
New Mexico.

BEFORE: Elvis A, Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No. 3598
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MR. UTZ: The Hearing will come to order, please.
The first case on the docket will be. Case 3598.

MR.- HATCH: Applicatidn of Dugan Produétion
Corporation for the creation of a new gas pool, special pool
rules and three unorthodox gas well locations, San Juan

County, Néw,Mexico.

MR. UTZ2: Before we continue, does anyone have any
cases Fhey would like to dismiss at this time, or continue?
If not, everything that's advertised will be heard in the
order it appears on the docket. Mr. Duéan, you may proceed.

(Witness sworn.)

THOMAS A. DUGAN

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified

as follows:

MR. UTZ: You are representing yourself, are you

not, Mr. Dugan?
MR. DUGAN: Yes. Thomas A, Dugan, 90
Circle, Farmington, New Mexico.
MR. UTZ: You may proceed with your case.
MR. DUGAN: Okay. I have six exhibits.

MR. UT2Z: All right. Will you have the reporter

mark them there, please?

(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 6 were
marked for identification.)
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MR, DUGAN: Exhibit 1 lIs a plat showing the location
of the wells in Section 14, Township 30 North, Range 18 West
and we have requested approval for an unorthodox spacing on

wells No. 5, 7 and 8. These wells were originally drilled as

prospective o0il wells on oil well locations and spacing and

£

3
w

'turned out to be gas wells producing from the Gallup formation.

TR I SR SRR
-m'e|e'r (ESEMITE S
x ok “

f’ = Exhibit 2 sﬁows the leaseholders in the general area
F"; ’ ‘of the Shiprock lease and we have also asked for the permission
f ‘ EE?' to deviate from the pump plug method of cementing, and tﬁis is
Egé illustrated by Exhibit 3, which is a sketch of the method
_g

that the wells were completed; 5-1/2 casing was set through
surface boulders at approximately 50 feet and then 4;3/4lhole
was air drilled through the Gallup formation and 2-7/8£h§ line
pPipe was run with a lock and pécker. Perforated tubing -»ui:
below the packer set on bottowr, the packer set and tﬁe

annulus filled with ready-mixed cement dumped from the

ooy ot

1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108°

surface.

Do you have any questions on that?
MR. UTZ: How do you know that you are going to get

that cement on the top of the packer?

MR. DUGAN: 1It's a dry hole, it ought to go.

|

MR. UTZ: ©No boulders?
MR. DUGAN: Well, you have the boulders cased off

at the surface.

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS -
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MR. UTZ: Then you only have boulders as deep as

your surface casing is set?
MR. DUGAN: Yes, sir.
MR. UTZ: The rest of it is what type of formation,
shale?
MR. DUGAN: Shéle, mancous shale.

MR. UTZ: The depth of your packer in most cases

fwiil be how deep?

MR. DUGAN: Oh, the average depth is about 375.

MR. ARNOLD: How much calculated void did you have
there for fillup?

MR. DUGAN: Well, it varies on different wells,
oﬁe of them I think we filled to the surface and the other
we've used -~

MR. ARNOLD: Did the amount of cement used cbeck-
ogt:all right against the annulus we had?

MR. DUGAN: Fairly close. We are dealing the ready-
mix in yards and the volume isn't very accurate.

MR. UTZ: And you don't know whether you are getting
ybur money's worth in cement or not?
| MR. DUGAN: I have no doﬁbt we weren't getting our
MOney's worth., I have never guestioned that. 1It's kind of a
poor boy approach but it works all right.

MR. UTZ: What type of cement will this be, 2,000
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pounds or --
MR. DUGAN: Well --
Mk. UTZ: Portland or what?

MR. DUGAN: Yes, it's just Portland Neat Cement with

"sand. That's the method that we use on most of them. The

two of them that we have just dumped cement alone down the
annulus without a sand mixture. So the compressive strength
with the sand wiil be considerably higher than with Neat
Cement._

MR. UTZ: There will be no gravel in the mix?

MR. DUGAN: No. I don't have the énnulus, enough
annulus to get gravel down.

MR. UTZ: Will you have a pretty slurry mixture
so it will run down all r;ght?

MR. DUGAN: Yes. We have mixed it real wet.

MR. UTZ: How much do you intend to put in the holé?

MR. DUGAN: Well, we varied from a yard to two yards
of cement.

MR. UTZ: Approximately what depths will that bring
the cement to? ‘

MR. DUGAN: Two yards brought it to the surface.

MR. UTZ: And a yard brought it half-way to the
surface?

MR. DUGAN: Well, approximately.
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P

"~ MR. UTZ: :These wells are already completed?

MR. DUGAN: Yes, four completed.

MR. UTZ: How much did you put in each one?

'MR.-DUGANé I didn't tabulate that, but there's --
We might go to Exhiéit 5, Well No. 3 was cemented, has
2-7/8ths=-inch tubing'ceménted to 995 feet, which is through
the producing interval, and it was perforated through the
2-7/8ths tubing. Tﬂis well was cemented to the surface with
normal pump plud\mefﬁod.

Well No, 5 waS'cpmpleted as shown in this Exhibit 3
and a yard of cement was used on it, Well No. 7 was
completed in the same maﬁner and we used 25 sacks of Neat
Cement dumped down éhe annulus there.

Well No. 8 was cemented with two yards of cement.

MR. UTZ: 25 sacks would be two sacks less than a
yard?

MR. DUGAN: Riéht.

MR. UTZ: So the top of your cemeﬂt there would
probably be around 175 or 80 feet?

MR. DUGAN: I didn't calculate it.

MR, UTZ: I was just kind of making a round house
guess. Yon said two yards would come to the surfaée?

MR. DUGAN: Yes. That is approximately right, I'm

sure.,




PAGE 7

MR. UTZ: I think that's close enough, Tom. How

did you complete your No. 82

MR. DUGAN: It was completed in the same manner as

shown in the Exhibit 3 with two yards of cement.

MR. UTZ: So it's cemented to the surface?

MR. DUGAN: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: I guess that's all the dquestions we have . .
abdu% tié-cement at this point.

MR. DUGAN: Well, Exhibit 4 is an estimation of
the }eserves which indicate there's approximately 200,000 MCF
of g?s id be recerred, which is about, after royalty angd’
taxes, %Bout’sla,ooo. |

MR. UTZ: Just a minute. I seem to be mixed upton
exhi%itéhumbers here. Your Exhibit No. 4 is a list of the
wellé:

j ' MR. DUGAN: I might be mixed up, too; Yes, Which
is E?ﬁiéit 42 |

MR. UTZ: 1It's a list of the wells, discovery wélls,
development wells.

MR. DUGAN: Yes, that's just the appiicatioﬁ fof a
new pool and I am aéking for 160-acre proration units. Igguess
the resérves is Exhibit 6.

MR. UTZ: Yes, sir, it is.

MR. DUGAN: Like I said, there's approximately

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOQSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATEMENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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200,000 MCF, whicﬁ is $18,000 after taxes and royalty, which
aécounts for the cementing approaches, and the request that
we meter gas production from the lease through one meter.

MR, UTZ: What was your abandonment pfessure?

MR. DUGAN: Fifty.

MR; uyrz: Fifty pounds .

MR. DUGAN: We have 2 contract to sell to Navajo
Tribal Utility., which supplies the City of Shiprock. This
lease js -located about three-quarters of a mile from their
existing facilities. ‘

MR. UTZ: Mr . Dugan, these jocations are necessary
because You drilled them on thefoil well locations and they
turned out to be gas wells, is that the answer to that?

MR. DUGAN: kYes, sir.

‘MR. UTZ: At the present time you have four wells
drilled on your lease?

- MR. DUGAN: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Are they all producing wells?

MR. DUGAN: Thexre are four wells capable’of producing
There have been nine wells drilled altogether.

MR. UTZ: ToO summarize the thing, you are asking for
an exception to the 107 (a)?

MR. DUGAN: Yes.

MR. UTZ:' In regard to your cementing, you are
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asking for non-standard locations and those locations are

listed on one of your exhibits, are they? -

MR. DUGAN: No, sir.
MR. UTZ: They're listed somewhere?
MR. DUGAN:

They are on Exhibit 1 but Well No. 3 is

not unorthodox.

MR. UTZ: They're listed on the front page of your

f e

application now, the foot locations there are correct, are
they?

DUGAN:

MR. Yes, sir, they are correct.

MR. UTZ: The first thing you are asking for is

permission to meter all the wells on the 640-acre lease?

MR. DUGAN: All wells in the section through one

meter.

MR, UTZ: Well, your lease is 640 acres, isn't it?

MR. DUGAN: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: How about other wells, future wells on

this, do you intend to drill them on standard locations or do

you intend to drill any more?

I don't intend to drill any more to the

MR. DUGAN:

Gallup formation. Now we might drill some more to the Dakota

which, of course, will penetrate the Gallup. If we failed in

the Dakota we might complete it at the Gallup well.
That wouldn't be covered in this

MR. UTZ:
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Spplication? : o
| MR. DUGAN: No, sif.

MR. UTZ: Are you going to coméress this gas on the
1ea§;>or are you going to go to the City of Shiprock under the
50 pounds of p#essure?

MR. DUGAN: 'We'Will-delivgrfat“so pounds-of pressure.

MR, UTZ:‘ Are all the wells that you have drilled in
one quarter seétion?

MR. DUGAN: No, they're in two quarter sections,
aren't they? There's three actually, Northeast, Northwest
énd Southeast.

MR. UTZ: The meter exception. will be exception.
to R-1670, Rule 21 (a). This will be a noﬂ-prorated~pool,
is that correct, and is at the present timé?

MR, DUGAN: It is at the~present;time. I'm sure it
will probably stay that way.

MR. UTZ: What type test do you intend to take to
charge the production back to the individual wells?

MR. DUGAN: By shutting all the wells in and
producing one at a time oﬁ a semi-annual bésis.

MR. UTZ: Constant back pressure?

MR, DUGAN: Yes. |

MR. UTZ: That is the same back pressure for all

wells?
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MR. DUGAN: It Wwill be the pressure that ‘we're
delivering at, yes.

i . ;

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the
wﬁtness?
k MR. ARNOLD: Is the ownership under Section 14
éxactfy common under allwﬁhe}sections? |

‘MR. DUGAN: Yes, sir.

MR{ UTZ: It'é§a117NaVajd‘and pDugan?

MR. DUGAN: T ﬁavefsome partners.

Any other questions? The witness may

MR. UTZ
Se ex¢used.
| (Witness excused.)

MR. UTZ: Are there statements in this case?
écasefwill bé taken undeégadVisemenf.

MR. HATCH: Letter from Navajo Tribal ‘Utility

“authority in support of Mr. Dugan's applicatioh for the meter-

ling éxceptibn.

MR, UTZ: The case will be taken under advisement.




=
(7]
~ < N
l/_ 4
2 8
-
' v
T
al’ ;m,
3
fa) )
z| i
Es)
=i
)
[}
&
wf &
3 B
= ©
@
2l %
Z . g &
o @l <
a2 2 g
51 -
. B
El <« @
- 0
WWT
o]
o
[

0,128 ODIXAW AIN ‘3NDYINONTTY & P6T1+9SZ ANOHd @ 15V3 ANVE TVNOILYN L53id 0ovl
{0128 ODIX3IW MaN “3NOYINDNATY & 169%-CFL INOHd #2601 X08 "0'd @ "00718 SWHIS 0%LL

SNOILNAANOD ‘Ad0D AT1YQ "ANOWILS3L 183dX3 ‘SLNIWILYLS ‘SONIIYIH ‘$NO1ISOd3G NI ONIZITYIDIES

bo sy Bt

8
d

)

35 19190-A3juieap




N

HN
fu s

as
as
=
[ ]
S
as
=
T
o
as
-

ms‘
w:
5
=
z:
W
>
z:
O
LY
[
a
O
[
>
=
<
a i
>
i
(=3
x
o
w
Bl
=
'_-,
[
8!
x|
W
s
*
z .
W
x :
W
|
«<
B
A
v
o
Z:
=
«
R
x
'’
z .
=4
r
3
[=]
e
ui
o
Z
o
z
]
2
<
o
w
'Y
\d

1120 $IMMS BLDG. @ P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO:87101
1400 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST @ PHONE 256.1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXIC0.87108

PAGE

R

13

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
N t ) SS
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of

Bernalilid, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that lthe

[

foregoiné%and attached Transcript of Heatiﬂg before the New

Mexico OLl Conservation Commission was reported by me,;and.

that the’ same is a true and corréect record of the sald

proceedlngs, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ablllty.

Witﬁéss my Hand and Seal this 29th day of June, 1967.

My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1971.

1 e
a -
th

(bt A)

AN

NOTARY PUBLIC®
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; - Docket No. 19-67
DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY ~- JUNE 28, 1967

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATTON COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE. 3598:.

CASE 3599:

‘CASE 3600

CASE 3601:

thppllcatlon of Dugan Productlon Corporation for the creation of
a.new.gas pool* spec1al pool: rules and three unorthodox gas
well locatiors) San Juan County, New Mexico. Appllcant, in the

- above-styled cause, seeks " the creation of the} North Shiprock=~

Gallup Gas Poo' in Sectlon 14, }bwnshlp 30 North, Range 18 West,
: V' Hew Mexiéo and the promulgation of special rules
therefor 1nc1ud1ng a prov1316n to authorize exception to  the-pump-
]ugnethodof cementing prescrlbed by Rule 107 (a). Applicant
aIso seeks authorlty ‘to meter production from all wells on its
Shiprock lease in said pool through one-meter and to allocate
production from the individual wells on the basis of well tests.
Applicant further seqks approval of the unorthodox gas well
locations for its Shiprock Well No. S located 1650 feet from the
North line and 1870 feet from the East line, its. Sh1prock Well
No. 7 located ‘990 feet from‘the North 1line and 2310 feet ‘from the
West line, and its Shlprock ‘Well No. 8 located 2310 feet from the
South line and 660 feet from the Bast line, all in Section 14,
Township 30 North, Range 18 West.

Appllcatlon of Franklln, Aston and Fair, Inc. for a waterflood
progect, Eddy County, ‘New Mex1co. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, ‘seeks authorlty to institute a waterflood project by
the injection’of water into’ the Grayburg-San Andres formations
through two wells located 1n Unit E of Section 17 and Unit A of
Section 18, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, Grayburg-Jackson
Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of beaco Inc.,for a dual completion, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Appllcant, in the above-styled cause, 'seeks approval
of the dual completion (conventlonal\ ‘'of its Cotton Draw Unit
Well No. 65, located in Unit G of Section 2, Township 25 South,
Range 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to producé gas from an
undesignated Wolfcamp gas pool and gas from an undesignated
Morrow dgas pool through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Walker Brothers 0il Company and Tesoro Petroleum
Corporation for an exceptlon to Rule 104 C I, McKinley County, -
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an excep-
tion to the well location requlbements of Rule 104 C T to permit
the drilling of more than one well on a 40-acre tract, said wells
being located closer than 660 feet to each other and with each
40-acre tract being subject to a single 40-acre allowable. The
above excepticrns for the South Hospah Upper Sand 0il Pool and

the South Hospah Lower Sand 0il Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico,
would be appllcah’e to Walker's Hansen Lease comprising the S/2
of Section 6, and Walker's Santa Fe Lease comprising the N/2 and
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June 28, 1967 Examiner Hearing Docket No. 19<67

CASE 3602:

.CASE 3603:

CASE 3604:

"CASE_3605:

.CASE 3606:

. the ‘above-styled cause, seeks authority to complete its State
WK™ Well No. 1 located 1n Unit X of Section 21, Township ‘11

and SW/4 of Section 7, both in wansh1p 17 North, Range
8 'West and to Tesoro's Santa‘Fe Lease comprising the SE/4
of Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West.

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporatlon for a dual comple-
tion, Lea County, New Mex1co. . Applicant, in the above styled

‘cause, seeks approval for ‘the dual completlon (conventlonal) of

its State WE "K" Well No. ‘1 located in Unit F of Section 15,

- Township 21 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in

guéh a manner as to permit the production of gas from an un-
designated Wolfcamp gas pool and gas from an undesignated
Morrow gas pool through parallel strings of tibing.:

Appllcatlon of Contlnental 011 Company for a unit agreement, :
Lea County, New Mexico® !iAppllcant, in the above-styled ,

cause, seeks approval «f'the Langlie Jack Unit Area ‘comprising

680 acres, more or less,! of Federal and Fee lands in Township

24 South, Range 37 East,! Lea County, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of Contlnental 011 Company for a waterflood progect,
Lea County, New Mexico. . Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to. 1n<t1tute a waterflood project in its Langlie
Jack Unit Area by the 1nject10n of water into the Seven Rivers-
Queen formations through 8 injection wells in Sections 17, 20,
21, and 29, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix
POOl, Lea County, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of Walter Duncan for a ca31ngecement1ng exception,
and for an unorthodox location, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Appllcant, in the above~styled cause, seeks authority to
complete his North Hogback 1 Well No. 5 at an unorthodox,;
Dakota 0il well location 2466 feet from the North line and
2310 feet from the East: 11ne of Section 1, Township 29 North,
Range 17 West, San Juan'! County, New Mexico. Applicant further
seeks an exception to the provisions of Rule 107(a) concerning
cementing of casing.

Application of Bell Petroleum Company for salt water dlsposal
and a dual completlon, Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant, in

South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner
as to permit the’ ‘production of o0il from the North Bagley—Lower
Pennsylvanian formation and the disposal of produced salt water
through the intermediate casing-production ca31ng ‘annulus into
the San Ardres and other formations included in the open-hole
interval from 3845 feet to 7800 feet.
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;§CASE‘3607: Application of Stoltz & Company for an'amendment'to Order

No. R-3238, Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant, in the
above—styled cause, seeks the amendment to ‘Order No. R- 3238,
which order authorized the dlsposal of produced salt water
into a playa lake in Sectlons 12 and 13, Ib\mshlp 10- South,
Range 32 East, and Sections 6 and 7, Township 10 South,
Range 33 East, Lea County, New: Mex1co Appllcant seeks to
alter the location of the three ‘observation’ wells réquired
by sa1d order Alternate 1locations proposed by applicant
are as follows: one well 300 feet from the South line and
1100 feet from the West line; one well 600 feet from the
South line and 1400 feet from the East line; ‘one well 2400
feet from the South line and 1100 feet from the East line,
all in Section 7, Township 10 South, Range 33 East.
Applicant further seeks the amendment to Order ‘No. R-3238
to alter the locatlon of two 'of the three permanent water
level markers requlred by said order. Appl1cant proposes
one marker on the North shore of the lake in lieu of the ;
marker requlred in the SW/4 SE/4 of Section 6 and one markeri
on theé East shore of the lake in lieu of the marker required !
1n the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 7. :




“AN ENTERPRISE Of - .
THE NAVAJO TRIBE” !

-l
AT ETING T RRRED

R s W

£ O A A B

SRS

o

R SR DA A e

Mr. A. L. Porter

Secretary Director
Oil and Gas Conseryv
State of New Mex1eo

State Land Office Blili'
Santa Fe, New Mexic

i

NAVAJDO TR’IB.&L LJT!LITY AUTHDR’ITY

9 June 1937 ‘
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ation Commission
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Re: | Application of Thorhas A. Dugan

81 Juw 12, ﬁi—:

Pear Mr. Porter:

In.connection w
application by Mr. T

1th the hearing set for June 28, 1967 on an
homas A. Dugan, to meter production through
one meter, among ot 1er«th1ngs, ‘this is to express the approval and

PHONE: 871-4166

P. 0. BOX &8

WINDOW ROCK, ARIZONA
ARANCH OFFICES

SHIPROCK
KAYENTA
CHINLE
TUBA CITY

357

desire of the NavaJo’ I‘nbal Utility Authorlty ‘that such permission as

to the metermg be gr

The Navajo Tr§11

gas for use in the comy

and such permission

b:

Dugan due to the unce

CME/vrm

UTILITIES BERVE

T
H
»
K
e

Fo

anted

Very ti‘*Ul‘yyOurs,
C Weo

C. Maé Eddy
General Manager

R YHE BETTERMERNT

al Utlhty Authority is interested’ in purchasmg
imunity of Shiprock, New Mexico from Dugan
lS vital to our concludmg arrangements with
rtamty of low reserves thus far confirmed.

/é”é7

1,32{'1‘ T

PEOPLE
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NEW MEXICO OIL. CONSERVATION COﬁMlSSlON 3 §brm C- dlozc ' G
§ B ; : i upersedes C-128 1 :
; i WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATICN PLAT E[?ec!!ve 141-65 V¢ .
: ) ‘ : : . R
: i " All distances must be from the outer 6oundn:iﬂ of the Section. . h ! o
¢ } Operator . Lease .l i Well No. S
: i Thomae A, Dugan ~ Shiprock - P
f ’ . Unit Letter Section Township Range : - | County . v i i i
: S ’ . 14 , 30 N 18w ] San Juan : SR DU RO
‘ ! Actual Footage Location of Well: ) R NS S
{ ; ) .
‘ i . feet from the Iine and feet {rom the ! Hae
§ : Ground Legvel Elev: Producing Formation Pool : . Dedicated Acteages
, Gallup ] ; P - Acres
1. Outlice the acreage dedicated to the subject well by colored pencil or hachure marks on the plat below, :
l 2. If more than one lease is dedicated to the well, outline éach and ident{fy the'éwnership thereof (both as to working H
' interest and royalty). . :
i 3. If ‘more than one lease of different ownership is dedicated to the well, bave the interests of all owners been consoli-, ’
z dated by communitization, unitization, force-pooling. etc? S .
4 : . N . ’ H
i H . .
[ [CJ Yes [] Neo If answer is “‘yes]’ type of consolidation
B3 v .
P ..
2 : 1If answer’is “‘no)’ list the owners and tract descriptions whxch have! actually been consohdaled (Use reverse side of
:% this form if nec ry.) :
*3 : No allowable will be assigoed to the well until all mterests have been consolidated (by communitization, unitization, - ’ ’ .
forced-poolmg, or otherwise) or until a non-standard unit, eliminating such' interests, has been approved by the Commis-
; sion. . . . ) :
i ! i ] : CERTIFICATION N
; ] ' { ‘3 ! o
ﬁ I i E ol Ww_ : . . :
; & l 4] l_é »7 70; ! | I hereby certify that the informatian can- :
5, : { L\ iy E %! i!i‘ l’, P . tained herein Is true ond complete fo the . ‘
¢ I 5 i‘ﬁ, | —1360 ‘_‘\% best of my knowledge ond belief. %
£ S DS 77 S 2 ] 7 NS v - o
£ ] <y N B »
' Ls |<3*-— =5/ : 1| | Name - i
. e —— s el S i
$§ ! . i | Position
2 N 0 -~ l\
l Wg /e e
i l H l Company w
i i a -
H ] | ! Date .
; i Sec | /4 P :
¥ I
! i : .
{ Cq —si:— C60— I hereby cendify thot the well locosion
,.’ f I 8 shown on this plot was plotted from field (
2&50 i .{l : I ! notes of actvol surveys made by me or
: T T T l_—— "—9 i ; under my supervision, and that the some
l ‘ R : \ : . is trve ond correct to the best of my i
! ! | : knowledge and belief. ' :
~~~~~~~ 4‘__4_-.—___'-___._1.___._...__..__.'_’. — e et e H
| : i N
i 8 ‘ (&j’ Doate Surveyed
| ® I _
| } i Registered Professional Englineer
I | | and/or Land Surveyor
:
i : . i !
1 1 :
e Sl S S R S S Certificale No.
o 330 660 -1+ 1320 16350 1980, 2310 2640 2000 1800 1000 . BOQ O )
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| BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
[ OlL CQNSERVATION COMMISSION

(:éza,gg EXHIBIT NO. 3
| CASE NO.__ 3598

Gallup Forpation

THOMAS A. DUGAN

Regn‘st&ed Professional Eﬁgineer
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

SKETCH OF DEVELOBMENT
Shiorock lease

=<
T

N S\

ST
JR IO

WELL, COMPLE

PN NN AT TV T TR T

b

A Mo W-l!
.- lowaxk! - N aggRty.
C : et

“{amoof T " i

TELEPHONE: 325-9184
Area Code 505 -

?l

Master Valve

—=35 1/2" Casing set through bouldérs
|_— 50 ' . s
2 7/8" 5.94# Line pipe )

o 4 3/4" Hole drilled with air

L —
———— Ready mixed cement

W

ERE

.‘; M

'Lf.‘ - :: ¢
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Iarkin Packer

Perforated Tubing Sub.
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( ©) Create a new pool in _San Juan County, New Mexico, classified as a _gas pool i‘x‘or ’
_ Gallyp production, designated as the Salt Creek - Gallup Pool and described ass »

E Township 30N, RI&W, NMPM, Section 14: A1l
;; 3 . Y ;

3 Discovery Wells: ’ / { ~ d"‘f““( , ’:
5 ( : . te ’ i} ;
§ Thomas'A. Dugan #3 Shiprock {/9 : ,e} b - L o

2 A-14~30N-13% Ly f, e W%,
: CAOF 440 MCFPD, SICP 166 psig gy d o AR
; Completed: 11-2-66 al A L R :

Top Perforation: 388-39% / é O l& :‘

Development '.?Iell:

F e A

B Thomas A. Dugan #5 Shiprock
G-14~308-18%
£ CACF 1250 MOFFD, SICP 166 psig

5 Development Well:

Thomas A. Dugan #7 Shiprock
C-14~30N-18U
CAOF 607 MCFPD, SICP 146 psig

Development Well:

Thomas A, Dugan #8 Shiprock

: ‘ 1-1/-301~18W
j CACF 2600 MCFFPD, SICP 164 psig
' BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

ClL L NSERVATION COMMISSION
| Geppd EXHIBIT NO,
; woene INOL 357?




- b e

Well
Number

3

Well
Location
A-14-30N-18%
G-14-30N-18W

C-1/-30n-18y

I-1/~30N-18y

Total

Depth

1028°
387

380

395

Thomas A. Dugan

Shiprock ILease

Produecing
Interval
388398
378-387

363-380

389-395

Shut  in

Pressure
166
1566

166

164,

P——

CAOF
MCFPD

440
1250
607

2600

4=2157 b 3951 Te

Date Depth -
Completed 2 7/8" Set. v‘"

, .
11-2—66 ’ '?QS’K-’ Dlscovery '

‘ /)J’ Well
3-1-67" 3871 IRRA
6, e
5-13-67 6 3801 5 Cored
i .jt"’
e‘. f"""KA }

VAN

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
ClL (.ON::ERVATION COMMISSION

1‘: °£€ EXHIBIT NO, E
vnbE NU

I558




AYOD

oo b A ke M

3 AdOD «
ADOD .
{ o83k ;.9:'3’);‘ . ouzx’ :
e - .

i H
' : : Estimation of Pasorves
i : Shivrock Louce
t
it Sece 1..4,, 13‘) 1, ¥ , ) .
! San Juun County, how l "“':lco
: i ‘ ' Gallup Formwtion
!
1

| ' : . 40 Acros
= - keres in learss ’ ; ¢4

‘\ fegervelr osbimnted cize A ' : 4 320 Acres,
foyaliy intercst - 16 2/3 %
lverage abeoluta open flow of volle : 1,160 ?':':Fi‘D
. iverace depth of wells ’ : : 350 Feot _

1% ‘ ’ 0.617
Gay gravity . :

: ‘ ) 12 Foeb
Yot sund thickness » 7 o
-‘ e : ’ 21,2 &
g Averase poroaity of sand ~ o2 7 .
g ' ' y ' : ¢
: l i X - 0 % 3
; Uator saturaiion of sand - . 30 % :
| o | 54 :
0311 saturadion of sand » :
: 179 nsin !
Bobton hole pressure ) | 93
' ‘ 3 % . ' B 12 o0 :
S ' : Fenoswoir toapsrature :

' 2
P : Cooressitility factor : 099%0\

0.3 1T S
Cas per acre~foct om«ma}.h in place A _ 705 ILF L
-
Gos por acro-foot £ 55 pcif abandemont possure— S 1946 1TF¥
: e £0,0 ¥OF :
g Tiogovercalls gos por c.\,rc-mnu . . 50,9 ¢
Tiesoverntla gas por acre 6108
‘ 5,456 YOF
Teooverstle gus in rosesvolr BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ 1955450
L \,(/NSERVATiON COMMISSION
H Lo EXHIBIT NO. __ &
! | ‘ | ~ASE NO. A
i
ey




